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HOLYHEAD – LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS    08/2024 

 

Leading Line Discontinued 

 

Issued  19th March 2024 

Expires  On new issue of Chart 2011 and correction to Chart 1413 

 

 

 

The  chimney (530 18’.00N 0040 36’.31W) located at Anglesey Land Holdings (formerly Anglesey 

Aluminium) is to be demolished on the afternoon of Wednesday 20th March, 2024 (subject to weather). 

As a result the leading line appearing on Admiralty charts 2011 and 1415 (Chimney in-line with 

Breakwater Light House 164.70) is discontinued. 

The UK Hydrographic Office are aware of the of the changes and will be reflected on a new edition of 

Chart 2011 due to be published shortly.  A chart correction will be issued for chart 1413. 

Sailing Direction NP37 ‘West Coast of England and Wales Pilot’ will also be updated in due course. 

 

John Goddard 

Harbour Master 

Holyhead Harbour 


